

Tracey Hoy

By email only: tracy.hoy@ntlworld.com

Rachel Seymour Environmental Specialist National Grid House Warwick Technology Park Gallows Hill Warwick CV34 6DA

Box.EIRrequests@nationalgrid.com

11th March 2019

Dear Tracey Hoy,

## Request under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 ("EIR")

Thank you for your email dated 8th March 2019 requesting information via our EIR requests email address.

## Information requested

Dear National Grid plc,

Can you please confirm if an inspection has been completed and the conditions met for residents to live approx 15ft under pylon cables in WD6 5JL area.

We have been advised that a condition has been met for workers to be under these cables & pylon but was also advised that an investigation had to be completed as the planning application shows residents living (very dangerously) directly under these lines.

If an investigation has been completed can I have the outcome and a copy of the report.

Yours faithfully, T Hoy

## Our response

We have checked our records and can confirm the asset in question does not belong to National Grid. We, therefore, do not hold information relating to the asset, including the report you have requested.

It is suggested that you contact the Distribution Network Operator (DNO) to pursue this request further.

## Conclusion

If you are in any way unhappy with this response to your request, you may ask for an internal review. Please write to Julie Labraham (EIR Complaints Officer), in the first instance, at the above address, setting out the reasons why you believe we have not complied with its requirements with regard to your request.

Regulation 11(2) EIR states that you must send a request for internal review to National Grid no later than 40 working days after the date of this letter. We will arrange an internal review of your request and we will notify you of its decision no later than 40 working days following receipt of your complaint.

Under EIR, if you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to appeal the decision to the Information Commissioner. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:



Information Commissioners Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me on the details at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Rachel Seymour

On behalf of National Grid

Beymout